White Fields April 1, 2022 Page 8

White Fields Needs

- **→**We need more support for the General fund.
- → We need more monthly support for the National Evangelists.
- **→** We need more monthly support for the Jesus Loves Me Home.

HAITI

- →Bibles are needed \$10 per Bible.
- +\$200 a month to care for Carlens.
- → Urgent need for Preacher Support \$1350 per month (Due to unforeseen circumstances, the sponsor had to stop supporting)

INDIA

- →Bibles are needed \$3 per Bible
- → Motorcycle for Udaya \$1,300 (\$450 has been given)
- +G.K. Palli Church repair \$700

LIBERIA

- →Bibles are needed \$10 per Bible
- +Church roof in Junction Town \$1,000 (\$1,000 has been given)

PHILIPPINES

- +Bibles are needed paperback \$4, hard bound \$10
- +\$12,500 for land Talima Church



Immersions in 2022

We praise God that during this year 2022 there have been 848 souls who have accepted Jesus as Savior and Lord and obeyed Him in Christian baptism. Praise the Lord!!! Pray for these new Brothers and Sisters in Christ!

www.white-fields.org

The Fields Are White Unto Harvest



P.O. Box 1089 Joplin, Mo 64802-1089

Lori's number 417-291-7225 www.white-fields.org wfoe@yahoo.com

April 1, 2022

Pray For Ukraine

We have all seen the devasting images coming out of Ukraine! There's fear written on the people's faces, there's determination too!

The first day of the war in Ukraine, I contacted our coworker Rick Deighton, missionary to Ukraine.



From Rick Deighton:

2-24-2022

Dear Prayer Partners & Consultants,

As of early this morning (our time), the pending threat of a new bloody military invasion into Ukraine by Russia has become reality. The earliest report I heard this morning was that 40 Ukrainian soldiers have been killed, and in a second report I heard that 5 of them were in a transport plane that Russians shot down.

Please earnestly pray for a strong hedge of protection for believers in Ukraine – and that our Father will fill them with His Spirit, and therewith give them the peace that passes understanding and the boldness to share Jesus with everyone possible.

Please earnestly pray for massive spiritual awakening in both Ukraine and Russia. Some of the most special people I know are in Ukraine, so please pray for God to remove the hatred in my heart so I can earnestly and honestly pray for deep conviction and conversion of the Marxist perpetrators. (Putin is not the only one!)

There is an ache in my heart and a lump in my throat as I write this – but I do know that our King of kings has a perfect plan and that He is still on His throne! I need that knowledge to move down from my head to my heart!

Respectfully yours & His, Rick

White Fields April 1, 2022 Page 2

Praise the Lord with Udaya Kumar, India

I took this Ministry from Dad, Reggie and my Father-in-Law's (Sathya) wish on 2010 onwards. From that period until now I am doing the Ministry work sincerely. My uncle Sathya and my Brother-in-law Jaya Kumar had constructed nearly or more than 40 church buildings. Sathya died in 2008 and Jaya Kumar died in 2010. During the period, we faced so many calamities like floods, heavy rains and cyclones. Some church buildings collapsed/ destroyed and some buildings occupied by our old preachers. Now we have only 11 church buildings that are still going. These church buildings are very old and some churches like GK Palli Church, Vallivedu Church, Nagolu Church, Ramapuram Church, Vathuru Church and Kalahasti Church building. We need to construct 4-5 church buildings. I am requesting you please pray for us.



I need a motor bike for ministry work. I am requesting you please pray for me sister.

Around 10 years ago I saved one soul from this village. His name is Abraham. After some one-on-one, he accepted Jesus Christ as his personal Lord and Saviour. Our Lord did so many miracles in this village. That's why many people believed and accepted Jesus Christ. Now the church members are worshiping in a small hut, but during the rainy season it is difficult to worship, because there is no such good roof over it. I requested to Dad Reggie and you for constructing new church building. Due to the financial constraints, it was delayed. Now another denominational people came to this village and they are asking to the church members, if they accept their conditions they will construct through their denomination. If it is possible, shall we construct the Church building? I am requesting you sister, please pray for us. I am requesting you please guide me sister.

In February month we the preachers and co-workers visited 15 villages and 120 houses and we prayed for them. We saved 9 souls and gave baptisms. I personally gave 3 baptisms in February month, after

that I gifted the Holy Bibles to them. I am requesting you please pray for them.

In January I gave Baptism to both of them. After that I followed up and they are very happy, after accepting Jesus Christ.

am so thankful to each and everyone those who are praying for my Minstry. I am also thankful to you Sister Lori Darnell for your sincere prayers. We the preachers, co-workers and my family members are also praying for you sister.

Thanking you,

Your Loving Indian Brother, Udaya Kumar



White Fields April 1, 2022 Page 7

Steven Enoch in Liberia, Africa



The Zuapa church has completed their church building but do not have the metal sheets to cover the building.

The church in Ghaapa has it's building up also waiting for the metal sheets to be out on the top of it. The lowest sheets are what we use because of the cost in-

Bro. Dion who preaches in Ballah has has a need for transportation since he goes from Liberia to Guinea. He needs a motorcycle to help.him.move up and down. He has found an apartment there to stay in which is \$15 USD per month. Please join us prayers for him to get the rent because he goes there during the week and week ends. We already have two lots of land there for the church.

They now need help to put up the building. They are presently serving in the Government School building. We intend to now extend to Jekeyeh. Laoula and Zerekoule since he speaks the French language fluently. He has Masters Degree in French. He interprets and translates in French.

Anna Enoch Orphanage

We send you sincere greetings from the Anna M. Enoch Orphanage Mission. We greet you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

We write again to express our deepest appreciations for your tireless support to our Orphanage. We will be grateful to God for you all continually. We pray that the Lord will bless you all for your support to us and our kids.

We thank you for the College students support that has made them qualify to graduate on July 13, 2022. There are still other who are attending other Colleges. One is in Monrovia Vocational Training. Center, a Nursing School that is near is. There they are teaching introduction to Nursing which prepares them for the higher level.

Thanks for the Health Center project support. We are praying to open it on July 9 2022. by the grace of God Almighty. We want to give free treatment on Monday and Tuesday the 11th and 12th to make people to know the Health Center We are praying that some Nurses and Doctors will be there on that day to give the Community free treatment for those two days to let them know about the Health Center. We are praying for all of you who are helping us with this project to witness this great occasion. God Himself is your reward.

Your help to our Orphanage has come a long way. We trust that our kids will benefit from your kind gesture to them and us. We are fed by your support in our own Country where our Government is not helping us as it should be done. We are just living here by your prayers and support to us. We cannot thank you all enough. Let God bless you always. Thanks again and have a nice day. Kindest regards,



Bro. Steven S. Enoch

Page 6 White Fields April 1, 2022

Steven Enoch in Liberia, Africa



We have visited some of our Churches in Bomi, Margibi, Nimba and Guinea. We started with Gbah, Bomi County and Gbah's Town, Margibi County. We then left Monrovia for Bong, Nimba and Guinea on the 23rd of February, 2022. We slept in Ganta, Nimba County. We started with Tunudin, Nimba County where we baptized 48 persons.



We went on to Whenten where we baptized 15 persons into Christ. We only spent one night in each Town because they were many for us to visit. We then went to Whallah where we baptized 27 persons into

Christ. We went to Sewee the next day and baptized 20 persons into Christ. We left for Gipo still in Nimba County. This is the Town where the biggest scorpion visited us for the first the Crusade when we showed the video on the Second Coming of Christ. It appeared in the midst of the crowd and it was killed. We baptized 100 persons.

We moved to Gbeh Tengben where we baptized 29 persons. We moved to Ghampa, the Republic of Guinea where we baptized 42 people into Christ. We moved to Being Sonyee where we baptized 25 persons. We moved to Zuapa where another scorpion visited the Crusade and a live video was taken by me before it was killed. In the morning before we could leave for Ballah in the afternoon, Mother Marthalyne Enoch, Bro. Luke's wife was nearly stung by a.scorpion. it was killed that morning. In Zuapa 47 people were baptized into Christ. We went to Ballah for the night service in which 29 persons were baptized that night. 11 were baptized on Sunday morning. Here again a scorpion visited the crowd from the back. It was killed by the young men. Because scorpions visit the Cruisade, we cannot stop going out with the Word of God. We love to go out especially in the dry seasons. We can face a lot of difficulty on our trips. We need mostly transportation, food, and equipments for the services. The Crusade Team member need some help in the form of money to leave with their families before going out. We then came to a Town called Wheyepa after Ganta, Nimba where 29 persons got baptized into Christ.

We took our longest journey to Gbeh Bonah near the Ivorian border. We spent two nights there baptizing 53 persons into Christ. The total person baptized were 505 persons.

The churches are doing their best to acquire their own land and put up their own building as I continue to tell them.

Nengbeh church has found a lot of land for for \$500 USD. Please.pray for them to get the land.



White Fields April 1, 2022 Page 3

With Roland McGill, Liberia

I bring you greetings from my family and the Saints of God at Global Fellowship Church of Christ 9th Street Sinkor, Monrovia Liberia; West Africa. It is my hope and prayer that you and the family are all safe and in good health.

All of our church and church related activities for both the months of January and February 2022 went well.

During the course of the months under review we had three (3) souls (two females and one male) declared their faith in Christ and were immediately baptized, we also had one wedding ceremony and the resumption of work at our church project in Brewerville. We continue to send prayer request for our congregation at 9th Street with specific reference to our lease agreement with the Brown's family. {Ed. Note} The church leaders met a final time with the Brown Family. After 12 years of a working relationship which included free rent, the children first said \$75 a month rent and eventually settled for \$40 a month. Please pray for this congregation.

Many thanks to you and your dear husband for all the love, care and efforts as you continue to make on our behalf for Christ's sake: may God continue to bless you both and your daughter as well.

Please convey my personal regard and gratitude to our supporters.

Update on Seth Effa, Ghana, Africa

We are grateful to God for his protection over us throughout this difficult times. February, the month of love has come to an end.

We send you greetings from all Christian churches in our district. Church activities are going on very well even though, the pandemic with it's related restrictions and protocols still exists. We haven't recorded any cases in any of our churches, we're all living healthy and strong and I pray this cut across globally to all churches of Christ Jesus.

The church organised a meeting for the youths on the 14th of February. It as done to help prevent them from falling prey to bad influence.

We have our normal Sunday services and Tuesday prayer and fasting meetings. Our numbers are also increasing. The church leaders also try to pay visits to absentee

Sincerely, Esther Louise Effah (Secretary) Page 4 White Fields April 1, 2022

Rey & Cheery in the Philippines



Rey & Cheery have had a busy month. They live on the island of Cebu but minister on two different islands. Calituban & Talima. They go 2 weekends to each island during the month. The have to take ferry type boats to each island. This month they had quite the scare.

From Cheery: "Yesterday we had a bad experience going back home from Olango island. Our ship that we ride almost sank because of the big waves and strong winds. We thought that it was our last breath. Rey and I were afraid.

Our island ministry is not easy to have a travel going to 2 islands. We surrender all to our Heavenly Father in our life. We al-

> ways cross the ocean every time to go. But God is so good we are back home safe."

Please remember Rev & Cheery's safe travels in your

prayers.



This month they've held a feeding program, house to house Bible studies, and baptized 3 souls! We are so thankful that IDES gave them a grant to rebuild Calituban church building and children's center. They started this process too.







White Fields April 1, 2022 Page 5

Report of the Churches in Liberia, Africa

Dear Sister Lori: greeting comes to you and our sponsors in the name Jesus Christ our Lord. Please extend our thanks and appreciations to all our sponsors and their families. May God continue to bless them with health and long life.

The preachers are much happy to hear that the Lord has provided sponsor (s) for them as they have since been praying

The project in Lyln have started according to brother Ben Sonnii, they are working on the new foundation currently.

I will have to hire a carpenter for the roofing of the Victory Church because according to brother Michael George, those he has negotiated with, have all complained that the workmanship is small for the kind of work they have to do, and if he should pay them with what they are requesting, he will not enough funds to complete the job. This is so embarrassing to me. So I will find one carpenter to help me in this. I'm so confused about this situation and praying for a way out.

I have been to Brother Lewis, he has set electric cups and most of the plastering are done already. I'm praying to be able to send you photos of these projects as soon as possible.

During the month of February 2022, the churches have the various activities Bible study, visitation, prayer meetings etc resulting to the baptism of 13 precious souls please pray for God's guidance upon them.

The inter fellowship is this coming Sunday at the Global Chapel. Thanks for your prayers.

Below are the churches and their reports:

Jewajeh Church of Christ has the total attendance of 240 people Pastor Morris Johnson Baptism: 3

Lylnh Church of Christ has the total attendance of 186 people Pastor Ben Sonii Baptism: 2

Zuwah Town Church of Christ has the total attendance of 275 people Pastor Edwin Bai Baptism: 1

Saints Faith Church of Christ has the total attendance of 260 people Pastor Jackson Korkollie Baptism: 2

New Victory Life Church Of Christ has the total attendance of 22 people Pastor Christopher Smith Baptism: 1

Salala Church of Christ has the total attendance of 225 people Pastor Gayflor Bombom Baptism: 2

Lepolu Town Church of Christ has the total attendance of 220 people Pastor John Gondo Baptism: 2

God bless you all.